
The Ramblers - St Andrews & N.E. Fife Group 
 

Five regulars met at Kemback on a crisp and sunny Wednesday morning 
in mid-January for a 4-mile walk at Kemback Wood. The frosty weather was 
in our favour as the tracks which had been very muddy on the recce the 
previous week were now quite firm underfoot. We followed a succession of 
sheltered woodland paths, enjoying lovely views over 
the surrounding countryside. We were all in ‘leisurely’ 
mode and so we agreed to forego the ascent of Clatto 
Hill on this occasion; and we also opted for the more 

gently descending path back into Kemback, rather than taking Jenny’s 
Steps. It’s good to take it easy sometimes! A very pleasant walk was 
rounded off perfectly with excellent refreshments at Clayton 
restaurant. 


